
DEPARTMENT OF MATHEMATICS 

CENTRAL UNIVERSWITY OF KEREALA 

PERIYE, KASARAGOD 

Minutes of the Second Board of studies meeting held on 

Thursday, 7" February, 2019 in the Department of 

Mathematics in Room No. 28 at 2.30 p.m. 

The following members were present: 

1. Prof. Gadadhar Misra, 

Department of Mathematics,
Indian Institute of Science, Bangalore 560 012. 

2. Prof. A.K. Nandakumaran, 

Department of Mathematics, 
Indian Institute of Science, Bangalore - 560 012. 

3. Prof. A. R. Rajan, Emeritus Professor, 

Department of Mathematics, University of Kerala, 
Thiruvananthapuram, Kerala - 695 581. 

4. Mr. V. Kumar, Assistant Professor, 

Department of Computer Science, CU Kerala. 

5. Dr. V. Vilfred, Associate Professor & Head, 

Department of Mathematics, CU Kerala. 

6. Dr. K. A. Germina, Associate Professor, 

Department of Mathematics, CU Kerala. 

7. Dr. Ali Akbar K, Assistant Professor, 

Department of Mathematics, CU Kerala. 



The Meeting started at 2.30 p.m. The Chairperson Dr. V. 

Vilfred welcomed the members and submitted the modified 

Course Structure and Syllabus approved by thc Faculty Council, 

Department of Mathematics, CU Kerala. Then, he briefed how 

and what modifications were done in the communicated 

Course Structure and Syllabus. 

With the permission of the experts in the Board of Studies, 

the convenor invited Dr. Shaini P, Dr. S. Gnanavel and Dr. 

Manikandan Rangaswamy to join the Bos Meeting. The 

committee commended on each and every paper and also on 

the course structure. The whole structure and Sylabus was 

thoroughly discussed. The revised version of the same was 

prepared and submitted for the approval. The Members of the 

Board of Studies approved the revised Course Structure and 

Syllabus. (A copy of the approved Course structure and Syllabus 

is attached herewith.) The committee decided to implement 

the revised course structure and syllabus from the academic 

year 2019 20 onwards. 

The members also commented on the Method of 

Evaluation of M.Sc. Mathematics Programme and requested to 

include the same in the minutes. The experts strongly 

recommended that the mode of evaluation of examinations 

should be strictly internal. 

The members of the BoS seriously noted the current 

strength of intake at CU Kerala to M.Sc. Maths programme that 

is increased to fourty seats and strongly recommend that for 

quality teaching the number of teaching faculty in the 

Department of Mathematics should be increased sufficiently 

since present strength of seven faculty is quiet insufficient. 



he eeting was fruitful and Dr. K.A. Germina thankrd the 

experts tor their valuable suggestions and guidance 
the meceting came to a close at 5.00 p.m 
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